MEMORANDUM


TO:
Cape Elizabeth Town Council


FROM:
Ordinance Committee


DATE:
January 26, 2012


SUBJECT:
Short Term Rental Ordinance Amendments Recommendation

At the September 12, 2011 meeting, the Town Council forwarded to the Ordinance Committee a request to “review whether or not the Town should consider limitations on specific uses of short term rental properties in residential areas.”  

The Ordinance Committee met four times in November, 2011 and 2 times in January 2012 regarding short term rentals. All meetings were held at 8:00 a.m. on weekday mornings. There were over 100 citizen comments and correspondence during the Ordinance Committee process. At the January 20, 2012 meeting, the Ordinance Committee voted 3-0 to forward the attached draft Short Term Rental amendments to the Zoning Ordinance to the Town Council for consideration.

The attached amendments reflect the Ordinance Committee’s effort to balance the concerns of neighbors with the desire of private property owners to rent their property on a short-term basis. The draft establishes a permit requirement for all short term rentals, and more specific standards for properties on lots of less than 30,000 sq. ft. where the property owner does not live on the same lot or an abutting lot. One of the standards limits the total number of tenants at a short term rental at 12 plus no more than one-half the total number of tenants as day guests. 

